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Board of Education and Alumni Association Collaborate on Capital Project Financing

PATASKALA, OH - On August 4 the Board of Education of the Licking Heights Local School District approved a lease-purchase financing for the construction of $10,500,000 in capital improvements to its existing buildings and facilities.  The lease-purchase financing will allow the District to finance several capital projects and address the facility needs for the District's growing student population.  

The lease will be paid from the proceeds of the District's 1.99 mill permanent improvement levy that was approved by voters in November 2009.  The District will utilize the levy to finance larger capital projects up front while not having to ask for additional property taxes.  

In connection with the lease-purchase financing, the District will authorize the execution of $10,500,000 certificates of participation (COPs).  COPs are securities that represent fractionalized interests in the lease payments but do not represent indebtedness of the District for state law purposes.  The proceeds of the sale of the COPs are used to pay construction costs in the same manner as bonds are used to finance capital projects.  

The Licking Heights Alumni Association approved a resolution on August 11 to play an active role in the financing.  The Alumni Association will serve as a pass-through in the structure of the financing, executing a lease agreement with the District to document the District's lease payments and a concurrent "ground" lease agreement under which the District will initially lease the land that the capital improvements are constructed on to the Alumni Association.  The Alumni Association will assign its right to the lease payments made by the District and its responsibilities in the financing to a trustee bank and will receive $1,500 for assisting in the financing, which will go toward the Alumni Association's scholarship fund.

"It is a win-win situation for both the School District and Alumni Association," said Superintendent Thomas Tucker.  "The School District is able to finance $10,500,000 in much needed capital projects without asking for additional property taxes while the Alumni Association is able to help the School District and its students."

Capital Project Financing (Page 2)
The District will also take advantage of two financing programs available under the American Recovery and Reinvestment Act of 2009.  The District expects to utilize both the Qualified School Construction Bond and Build America Bond Programs in the financing.  Qualified School Construction Bonds will allow the District to receive an interest subsidy equal to up to 100% of the total interest cost on $4,000,000 of the financing while Build America Bonds will allow the District receive an interest subsidy equal to 35% of the total interest cost on $6,500,000 of the financing.  Such interest subsidies will save the District and its taxpayers millions of dollars in interest costs over the life of the financing.  

"The Qualified School Construction Bond program will expire at the end of 2010, and the 35% interest subsidy for Build America Bonds is expected to be lowered below 35% beginning in 2011," said Tucker.  "It is important that the School District take advantage of these programs while they are available to minimize the overall cost of the capital projects for the School District's taxpayers."
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